Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Retreat
June 21, 2010

Present: Rapin, Babson, Harmon, Burke, Smith

2010-11 Members

Chair: Erin Babson (Group 6)
Secretary: Michelle Burke (Group 2)
Kate Harmon (Group 1)

Sherry Barricklow (Group 3)

Janaan Decker (Group 4)

Ben Rapin (Group 5)

HR Liaisons: Dave Smith, Linda Yuhas

Meeting Schedule

2nd Friday of Every Month

8:30-10:00 a.m.

First Meeting August 13th – Riverfront Building

Erin will put together the list of dates and work on locations (rotating among reps).

2010-11 Goals

· Support Human Resources in communication efforts about health plan changes.

· Get training to answer questions and dispel rumors

· Group Reps set up Q&A brown bag sessions and visits to department meetings

· Review compensation planning for next year

· Review survey/feedback from ePDP process and give input on changes

· Review Flexible Work Arrangements process to see how it is working

· Get regular reports from AP members of the HR Benefits Committee (Jill Dooley and Andrea Westdorp)

· Group reps send an initial about goals and gain input on other issues from constituents and bring comments to August meeting.

Discussion

Support Dave Smith in communication efforts about health plan changes.

Same principle as “Wellness Ambassadors” used in WorkLife.

Real questions will happen in January when the new plan kicks in, especially when new deductibles and premiums take effect.

Less than 1/3 went through open enrollment without looking at the Web site last year. This year the default choice won’t be an option. Anyone not responding online for open enrollment will be contacted to make a choice.

Dave is working now on a series of short modules/Webinars about the plan changes and benefits information. Responding to FAQs and compiling a list.

Being able to address rumors or misinformation is an important role for committee members to play.
Group Reps can set up Brown Bag sessions and visit department meetings. More about answering questions rather than a formal presentation.

S&B Committee can help with testing for open enrollment.

Salaries – being able to answer questions about current salary freeze and how various employee groups are affected
S&B Committee should be included in the discussion about next year’s salary discussion

Review survey/feedback from ePDP process – be kept in the loop on the discussion
Continue to review Flexible Work Arrangements and how that process is working

Send a note to our Groups about what our current goals are and get input from constituents about any other concerns

Adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Burke

